
Waves of Wilmington

Board Meeting

January, 2017

Attendance: Tami Krupp, Dave Sokolofsky, Hank Gerock, Ken Woods, TJ Black, Debbie Langtry, John Jewell, Jen Hughes, and Rebecca Fairchild

Approval of Minutes:  Ken made motion to accept minutes, TJ second, all in favor.

Coaches Report:  We have a large number of swimmers that have entered on to the team.  Majority of these swimmers are from Stroke Clinic. IMX is this weekend.  There will be three swimmers from CFAC and nine from a Myrtle Beach swim team.  We should be fine with timeline.  Brunswick meet is at the end of the month.  We have about 45 swimmers signed up.  Dave had a coaches meeting last week. Dave discussed some of his concerns.  He wants the coaches to focus on turns.  He wants to continue with the monthly newsletter.  He would also like to keep it to a one to two page format.  He discussed with his swimmers that they have to have an 80% attendance rate, as well as a  positive attitude to participate in the senior trip.  Rachel will try and attend the meet.  Dave will send out the travel documents to all eligible parents.  They are to be returned directly to him.  Dave will also look into dietary restrictions of other swimmers for senior trip.

Request for equipment:  Our license for meet manager needs to be changed to a site license.  There is not an upgraded module yet.  The difference in cost for a site license is about 375.00.  Tami would like to get the networking option for meet manager.  This will help greatly with the meets.  The cost is about 575.00.  So the cost of the two systems is about 1000.00.  Hank is going to look into the licensing agreement to make sure we are in compliance.  Tami would also like purchase pole mounts with articulating arms.  The cost for the mounts is about 50.00.  We would also need new monitors, but an all in one computer might work better.  The cost of all of this would be about 1000.00.  We could use the funds that we get from hosting high school meets, UNCW swim meets and summer swim league meets.  Dave made a motion to invest in the new equipment, TJ second the motion, all in favor.

Banquet:  Debbie looked at what we spent on the banquet last year and believes that we are good to still charge 12.00 per head.

Banquet gift - Double walled water bottle with screening printing is less than $8.00, and less than .50 to place the name on them.  We would also like to give the swimmers shorts.  TJ is waiting on a quote from Image Promotion.  The two gifts will come in less than the 20.00 we budget per swimmer gift.  The senior swimmers will also get a mounted collage and book bag.  

Open Board Position:  Becky will send out an email to the parent body to look for individuals that maybe interested in the fundraising chair position.  

President, Secretary, Official Chair and Fundraising Chair are all up for renewal.  We will re-discuss this at next meeting.  

We also discussed making Jen’s position a Board Position, member at large.  Also the the treasurer position will become a voting board position.  John made a motion to accept these recommendations, TJ second that motion, all in favor.

TJ reported that laser tag and bowling went very well.  We would also like to do another spring event, maybe laser tag or the Escape room. The sponsor t-shirts will be handed out this week.  We also discussed the continuation of the patches.  The majority of us felt that maybe bag tags would be a better option.  TJ is looking into senior champs shirt.  Dave is also discussing 14 and under champs t-shirt and or caps.  Tj announced that next year will be her last year with the board.  She has found individuals to pick up her responsibilities.  Jen - will transition into Parent Volunteer Coordinator, Bridget Philips into apparel role, Aysha Ault into team building.  

Tami announced that the team debit card was hacked.  Wells Fargo immediately shut down the card and refunded us the 12.00 that was taken from the card.  This prompted us to have either a credit card, or set up another bank account with a debit card.  Hank suggested we discuss this situation with Wells Fargo and see what their suggestion is.  Debbie will research this.  

Financial Report:  Still trying to get two accounts caught up.  We have not heard from either family.  The swimmers have not been present since November.  They did not send a letter of termination to the team.  Will will back date their fees to November and send one more request, if they do not make an attempt pay their balance we will send to collections and report to USA Swimming.  We discussed what the WOW surcharge covers.  Discussed if this was always necessary especially in near home meets.  Reviewed that this fee is based off an average for all meets for long and short coarse.  The scholarship information will go out soon.  Coach Allen agreed to sit on the selection committee.  Debbie will set up a separate account for the scholarship funds.

Dave has opted not to take out medical insurance, this will affect the benefits stipend. Hank made a motion  to interpret the section of 2b of Dave’s contract to compensate Dave the full 325.00 per month pursuant to section 2b in the event he elects not to secure health insurance, this is not part of his annual salary.  TJ second the motion, all in favor.  

Next meeting is Feb 8th.  


